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FELLOWSHIP NIGHT 

 
 

 

  

Thursday night’s meeting was a low key affair with some 30 

members enjoying fellowship and an excellent roast dinner on a 

hot steamy night in the Bay. Club VP John Stuhmcke was in 

charge for the evening.  

As no Board meeting was held this month, Community Service 

Director Doug Craike up dated the members on our Australia Day 

commitments. All is in order for this very busy community 

service day for the Club. The Roster for the Day is on Page 2 of 

this Bulletin. Doug stressed that while being busy we should have 

some fun on the day, while working SAFELY. Doug also asked if 

members could provide an additional 10 eskies on the day to 

make the dispensing of cold drinks easier for all our volunteers. A 

briefing will be held next Thursday night. 

 

Club Vice President, John Stuhmcke, filling in for President Ann, is 

captured in this very rare photo, with a cool drink in his hand during 

our fellowship meeting on Thursday night. It was a hot night. 
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Clives Cooker G Flux/ C Coy D Craike 

BBQ 1 P Smith/C Coy Don Orr 

BBQ2 J Crump/C Coy J Sully 

Food Service 1 Hilda Orr Hilda Orr 

Food Service 2 Don Orr Marianne McBean 

Food Service 3 B Mitchell Jenny Craike 

Food Service 4 Val Crump A Levonpera 

Food Service/Preparation J Mitchell J Mitchell 

Food Service Supervision J Priestley J Priestley 

Cook's Gofer J Stuhmcke J Stuhmcke 

Chips 1 B Michel B Michel 

Chips 2 D. Moylan D Moylan 

Chips Server D Greiter D Greiter 

Drinks 1 - Person 1 G Basser John Shaw Church Volunteers 

Drinks 1 - Person 2 J Cropley & his girls Jenny Shaw Church Volunteers 

 Drinks 2 - Person 1 Gordon Treble K Rimmer & her children 

Drinks 2 - Person 2 Joy Faulkner Athleen Harris 

Drinks 3 & Ticket mgt R Harris R Harris 

Drinks 3 - Person 1 B Richardson T Parnell 

 Drinks 3 - Person 2 Paula Flux Anjes Tobbe 

Ticket & Queue Mgt I McIver R Mitchell 

Food Court Maintenance E Parker E Parker 

Drink Maintenance P McBean P Mc Bean 

Cashier/Food Tickets A Evans A Evans 

Food Tickets 1                         N Costello Fiona Whatham 

 Food Tickets 2 J DeRidder Yvonne Stuhmcke 

Provision's Gofer D Bairstow D Bairstow 

Site Manager C Bartlett C Bartlett 

Electrical Manager D Craike D Craike 

Load Up Monday Shed J Stuhmcke 3pm-5pm Shed B Michel 3pm - 5pm Shed 

Load Up Monday Shed C Bartlett 3pm - 5pm Shed D Craike 3pm - 5pm Shed 

Load Up Monday Shed D Whatham 3pm - 5pm Shed J Priestley 3pm-5pm shed 

Manage Ice - pre & day G Diemar G Diemar 

Site Plan Monday 3-5pm W Mathieson C Bartlett 

Roster D Whatham D Whatham 

President A Evans A Evans 

Utility Reserve any duty E Parker E Parker 

Trailers to Fly Point 
Tuesday J Stuhmcke D Whatham 

Parade Marshall 1 7-9.30 I Faulkner /R Turner( W Mathieson) N/A 

Parade Marshall 2 7-9.30 R . Turner (Report to W Mathieson) N/A 

                  DUTY                                                              AM -7.00 TO 12 MIDDDAY                                    PM- 12 NOON- 5PM 
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ON HOLIDAYS 

We have a number 

of members who 

have migrated to 

warmer climates. 

Included are 

Greg & Paula Flux 

Ian & Joy Faulkner 

Don & Fiona 

Whatham 

Dieter & Helga 

Greiter 

And going soon 

John & Lyn 

deRidder 

Hopefully some 

good makeups will 

be reported 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 MURRURUNDI TRAIN TRIP DERAILED 

Club Secretary Richard Harris announced on Thursday night that 

the train trip had been cancelled to track work by NSW Railways 
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CHARITY GOLF DAY ON MARCH 11 

Chair of the Club’s Charity Golf Day 

Committee Greg Flux took the opportunity on 

Thursday night to update the members on 

progress for this major fund raising event. The 

committee met earlier in the week to confirm 

the date, March 11. At this point in time, golf 

will be played at Nelson Bay Golf Club with the 

dinner and auction to be held at the Bowling 

Club. Some sponsors have already signed up 

and the enthusiastic committee will continue 

to progress this event. 

 

 

RARE DOUBLE FOR DOUG 

Our hard working Community Service 

Director Doug Craike achieved a very 

rare double on Thursday night. He was 

a very quick winner in Heads/Tails and 

a few moments later won the Raffle as 

well. Having purchased a Lotto ticket 

the same day, he was anticipating 

another very good result to make it a 

treble for the night. 

Doug is doing a fine job in this very 

busy portfolio adding value to the Club’s 

management team. 

APOLOGIES TO ROS CRIBB BY NOON ON WEDNESDAY PLEASE BY EITHER 

PHONE 0401 450 230 OR EMAIL  

 

 

 

 

 

 

BINOCULARS UP AND RUNNING AGAIN 

Our Binoculars at Gan Gan Lookout have been 

repaired. Thanks to VP John Stuhmcke for his 

great work on the repairs. It appears a part 

failure caused the problem, rather than 

vandalism. We collect in excess of $4000 p.a 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.opticsreviewer.com/image-files/fujinon-binoculars.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.opticsreviewer.com/fujinon-binoculars.html&h=363&w=300&tbnid=k1NbJrDMd1oO4M:&docid=wPKzbxEW1LG3OM&ei=lFmYVpmwMuPAmAW2m46ICw&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwiZypzn4qrKAhVjIKYKHbaNA7EQMwghKAEwAQ
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WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECK 

Members are reminded that we need to have a working with children check completed. 

Around 40 % of members have supplied their WWW number to President Ann. This check will 

be mandatory for all volunteers in 2016. 

The process involves preparing an online application at www.kidsguardian.nsw.gov.au Or 

Telephone (02)9286 7219. You then need to take the application number provided to a Motor 

Registry office for identification purposes. Once this is done they will provide a certificate 

which will be held on Club records. 

 

 

WELCOME BACK 

It was great to see popular member 

Peter Page back at Rotary on 

Thursday night. Peter had some 

major hip and leg surgery in 

December and has spent some 8 

weeks recovering. 

Peter is getting around pretty well 

and is looking forward to getting back 

on the golf course soon. 

 

It would be an issue without a meal photo courtesy of Club 

Photographer Henk Tobbe. The roast pork dinner was a winner. Henk 

does a fantastic job during the year behind the lens. Thank you Henk 

PROJECT NEIGHBOUR 

KICKS OFF AGAIN 

THIS COMING 

WEDNESDAY AT 

SHOAL BAY BEACH 

WEATHER 

PERMITTING  

OF COURSE 

BOB MITCHELL IS 

ORGANISING 

http://www.kidsguardian.nsw.gov.au/

